



Board of Directors – WORKSHOP NOTES
Math & Science Academy, 8430 Woodbury Crossing, Woodbury, MN 55125
Thursday, December 20, 2012 – 5 p.m.
Present:
Michelle Kurkoski, Lisa Anderson, Cyndi Bluhm, Sandeep Chandak, Bob Kreischer, Ken Thielman, 
and Lori Nixon.  Absent - Cheri Howe and Rachael Erickson.
**  Members were notified the meeting discussions were being recorded for note taking purposes

                               and said recordings would be deleted after notes have been composed.
1. Community Member Decision – There were 4 candidates named for consideration for the vacant Community Member position.  They were Dan Dawiedczyk (good business experience – currently travels once every three weeks at work; Dan has been emailing Sandeep and Cheri about the vacancy and seems very interested.  Dan was not present at the Open House); John Blair (consultant for a nonprofit and has fundraising experience; seems very interested); Elizabeth Janoski (highly qualified; good science background; would be a very good role model for the students); and Manali Shah (has connection with the city/various boards for about 9 years.  Has connections to city and municipalities which could be helpful to the school.)   It was discussed and agreed to vote on this position tonight with the information on each candidate – a vote made by members with a show of hands.  Of those voting, Dan received 4 votes of the 6 votes, with John receiving 2 votes.  This motion/vote will be made at the meeting that follows the workshop – under New Business - 11.d. Community Member Decision.
2. Parent Survey % and Comments – Bob Kreischer discussed parent surveys received - percentage in the packets, and people wanted to comment that were not specific to individuals.  8 comments received and they were as follows:
· School uniforms were not addressed
· Dress code needs to be more consistent and updated (casual or appropriate as working in a job)
· Application of academic probation more punitive than helpful
· As a new parent amount and quality of information needs to be improved – hard to know how a parent can add value/not enough time to get parents involved
· More time for conferences for new students
· Shocked there was no fire, lockdown, or tornado drills all last year
· School cleanliness not addressed /students need to help the school cleaner
· Numerous curriculum and instructional concerns have been brought forward yet no apparent action has been taken.
This year is a hope for change.  Teachers and the Board of Directors voted to evaluate teachers to expect change.  The Parent Survey – Appendix A results are contained within the reference packet that was distributed.  One concern that seems missing on page 20, under #1 –  the number of parents responded under the 6th grade - 23 responses received – of the percentage of the parents who responded in the middle row – it is not the percentage of the sixth grade parents as a whole.  Suggest to see those numbers increase so when we get to 12th grade, based on the possible responders the numbers will reflect actual numbers received of the percentage that responded.  Possible households who responded would be more helpful in looking at the total numbers.  Is the low response rate a cause because this survey has been used in the past?  Are parents sick of this survey?  Do they feel it is not important to reply to because their concerns were not addressed in the past?   Question we need to consider?  Do we need to change the survey questions?  Overall, there is low turnout on percentages noted from responses received.  Is it reasonable to expect at least 50-60 percent?  The survey was redone and expanded a couple of years ago where it was broken down into 9 categories and every month the Board of Directors would visit one category at that month’s workshop.  Would parents be willing to respond if something would actually come of the questions, comments and/or suggestions?  The Board needs to look at the parents’ responses and ask themselves if they are valid comments and which should be acted on.  The Board might need to do better on this and start doing this again by breaking it down by month which was a better process and to communicate what was heard and what we plan to do with the parents suggestions.  
School uniforms/dress code - Michelle Kurkoski mentioned last year there was a request to look at the dress code and she has the notes and policy information for when we want to revisit that topic again in the future.  When would we want to look or pursue doing so?  There was one comment received that dress code wasn’t a part of the past survey, which the BOD feels that comment was making references to both teacher and student dress code – possibly more about professionalism.  The student dress code also came up from a mom last year, but no action was taken at that time, however it was reviewed.  That item was more about policing and what the teachers are teaching unless the dressing conduct is scandalous, nothing needed to be changed.  We also reviewed what other districts are doing as for dress codes.  Michelle has the notes and information from the last time it was discussed and she offers those materials when the discussion is revisited.  A section of items/policies reviewed/adopted – would it be affected?  Would it be effective to have a section on the website of policies reviewed, but not yet adopted?   Would it be good to have “outcomes of the parent survey” and have something noted for parents to know what was discussed at the Board meetings?   It could just be in the minutes or a little more feedback out there for parents to see what was mentioned.  Maybe do it on a month to month basis – if you have input to consider attending the meeting.  Bob does believe there are parts of the current dress code policy that can be either supervised better or something done about it, making it clearer in our policy – some students that are dressed inappropriately from his standards that can be addressed in the future.  It was suggested in February/March a strong, yet friendly reminder go to the students about dress conduct with length restrictions of shorts/shirts - what is allowed and not, and what actions will be taken if they are not following those requirements.   
Application of academic probation – This is important, because parents have talked about this - that they don’t think this is effective the way it is currently being done.  The policy requires if the student is on probation, they are excused from their extra curricular activity for approximately 2 month (or when the next report card is issued).  Can Bob poll the parents to find out how many kids were off of probation the following report cards in the past.  Find out if it worked or not?  Do we have a sense of how many students are on probation now?  Bob indicated it was approximately 25 or 30, but that doesn’t include the younger grades.  The first month of a semester usually there are more students because in some cases if a student does bad on a test initially and there are little points given for the rest of the class during that semester, they of course could be on probation.  Only twice this school year they could be on probation and Bob will be able to identify and gather this information from the second report card and present that status at the next Board meeting.  It was suggested that this item and its findings be listed for the next Board meeting so if parents wanting to be present to listen and join in this discussion item, have the opportunity to attend.  This will also give the Board a better idea of what these parents are really thinking – what would make their/this situation better?
Amount/quality of information needs to be improved – We are improving on this.  Not just to include the information in the 6th grade packet . . . it is work in progress.  
Conferences need more time – Several Board members stated they hear this every year.  Bob has asked parents about what their biggest complaint was about conference and the largest complaint was from those parents who didn’t move along within their 5 minute timeframe and took more time than allotted.  Many parents indicated they were surprised at how much they could get done in 5 minutes.  Bob initially believed 5 minutes was a relatively short amount of time, but overall many people feel it is sufficient.  Spring conferences are longer.  The goal is to attend the conference and if there are larger issues regarding the student and an action plan is needed, a longer timeframe might be needed and the parent/teacher should schedule additional time outside of the conference timeframe allotted.   
No fire, lockdown, or tornado drills all last year?  We have had four lockdown and three fire drills this school year to date.  We have spent time asking people how the different drills/lockdowns occur from their perspective.  We feel comfortable at this time if an actual lockdown was to occur, we couldn’t be better prepared.  Tornado drills will occur in the spring.  There is not a set requirement of when these drills occur, drills are to happen at different times and hours to learn what things are needed to know in a case of an emergency to be better prepared for the next drill.  This process is getting much better.  If questions or concerns come up, parents should feel free to attend a Board meeting and ask questions.   
School cleanliness – Do we need to set higher standards for janitor?  Bob said he didn’t have anything to compare to from last year, but when he went to the Parent Team round table at the beginning the school year that was one of the things he asked of the students that “if he can bend over and pick up a piece of garbage, they can too.”  Thus, the hallways have been relatively clean based on other schools he has seen.  Parents and office staff members working with the cleaning crew about things they were not happy with and the janitor staff is willing to work on – and the fact that the Great Hall, hallways, offices, and bathrooms will be painted over holiday break by a professional painter, and the floors are going to be cleaned and new carpeting will be installed soon thereafter will make the building much cleaner and presentable.  Many steps have already been taken, including work outside trying to make the appearance better and give a big boost to everyone.  Parent volunteers will be coming in to take stuff off the walls in preparing for the painters, and the money used for this work is coming from Give to the Max donations. 
Curriculum and instructional concerns have been brought forward yet no apparent action has been taken – When we approved the syllabus of the coursework for each year, we need to ask ourselves if the courses being offered have been increased every year especially for High School.  With the number of students and the number of teachers it is slowly increasing with the expansion of the school – more options for growth - it is a step in the right direction.  We have only had two staff development days allotted to this year, the first one teachers spent over 4 hours doing curriculum and curriculum mapping lining up with state standards and most of them had already done that so it was helpful when we brought in someone from the outside that to tell us as a specialty – he is the president head of the organization of public schools.  It is helpful to have courses and classes that will promote and keep some more of the students on campus in the future.  We asked the 10th graders what they would like to see and he is getting responses from them and the 11th graders – what might keep them here at MSA.  The other part about curriculum – evaluation and accountability – there has been a huge improvement and making progress in that area.  
3. Policies 601 and 807 – Michelle Kurkoski presented an update of Policy 601, to section IV and on - it follows an example of Winona schools, a fairly generic boilerplate policy where there are the lofty goals to our curriculum and instruction with no real specific implement.  We examined Minnetonka, Cambridge, and Winona schools and their reflection of district mission statement and values.  Mr. Pullar was asked to look over this draft today to see if there were any scientific skill sets that may not have been addressed.  Skill sets are applied across and reflects our current academic mission.  Ken Thielman indicated he doesn’t like “No Child Left Behind Act and Goals 2000, as applicable” because it is outdated.  Michelle indicated 2000 is just a benchmark date, we could eliminate it but because as it applies to when it came into effect, it should be left.  She added “as applicable” afterwards and other school districts use this same verbiage.  Michelle indicated updates to Policy 807 – Under Program and Plans – some of these items are not necessarily something that is an issue for us, but didn’t want to eliminate, but we can add “as applicable, as a minimum, or as needed.”  Michelle will go through and change references that MSA needs to be inserted in place of “school district” throughout this policy.  These are just established procedures and Mr. Pullar has the binder.  Is there a committee or a budget as it states, Michelle asked Judith if there is any revenue and she indicated “no”.  They signed a levy and we don’t get that money so we don’t have to submit our application.  Mr. Pullar, Ken Thielman, Bob Kreischer, and Lisa Boelter are listed contacts of safety and security under this policy – which should be located under the building and maintenance umbrella.  Section V. Budget should be removed completely.    
4. BOD Committee Job Description – If you haven’t completed your committee responsibility and job description, those need to be submitted by Monday, January 7th.  It is nice to have this information present at the annual meeting for parents who might be interested in being on a committee to review and know what responsibilities and expectations in the future.
5. Organizational Chart – On the organizational chart, the box in the lower mid-section should say “Personnel” rather than “Personal” issues.  Being this chart was driven last year by the Academic Committee and created by Ms. Mooney, then the other committees listed and not included do not need to be included on this chart.  The purpose of this chart was to illustrate where the Academic Committee sits amidst with the Board of Directors.  Lisa Anderson indicated with regards to adding or deleting courses, does that need to go through the Academic Committee at all or is that the Boards responsibility or not, or the director.  The director is in charge of any curriculum changes.  This charge is not a complete chart and should be utilized for Academic Committee use.  Do we want to finish this chart or scratch it?   It would be beneficial to have all the committee listed so people can see exactly what committees are available if they want to join a committee?  Bob indicated that most organizations have an organizational chart like this, but changes are needed to this chart and it is not immediately important.  Who is to be responsible for upkeep and updating?  What do the lines represent (dotted, thin or bolder lines), is it reporting, directing, etc.?  Those things need to be defined.   What do they mean from one group to another.  Each committee may/can have input on this chart?  As an organizational chart it is essentially the Directors responsibility to make sure it is complete and there is not an immediate need to have this completed - so Bob will update this chart sometime in the future.  
6. Board Goals – Building has begun and is ongoing.  Fundraising is occurring and continues.  Capital Campaign - The Give to the Max is completed – efforts planned – not at the moment.  Our $50,000 goal was not met but it is interesting as money donations still come in even though the program may appear to be done.  A parent gave us a donation of a 40 inch LED TV that was auctioned and $1,700 earned just with that alone.  It was mentioned it was their belief that Give to the Max was the only internal community fundraising we were going to do, and there are others (i.e. Alice Lee) who want to give bigger but can’t because the Capital Campaign is over, but maybe doing something like reaching out to businesses, which Alice and the next Board will be working on.  Fundraising will most likely never be done as efforts will continue as there always is a need for money.  Sandeep indicated we will know more when surveys come in if we are strengthening team/stake-holders – these goals are fairly well to completely done and waiting now for feedback.  It was mentioned that as spring and budgeting on the Salary Grid – a recommendation by the Policy Committee to have consistently formatted and categorized by titling codes #100, #200, #300 and so on.  Academics is now actively occurring.  What we need to work on next semester is review and update of our long range plan, find out/document/and publish what makes us different and stand out from other schools; accountability, committees – getting more people involved which will be ongoing; the Salary Grid - which we need from Budget and Finance.  Good progress thus far on the goals set to date.  
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